Woodbastwick Parish Council

Incorporating Ranworth and Panxworth

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 5th October 2016 

in Woodbastwick Village Hall

Present:

Sue Hitchcock (Chair)
SH

Stuart Goodall

SG

Andrew Lee


AL

Kit Cator (Vice Chair)
KC

Zoe Abbitt


ZA

Eileen Oliver (Clerk)
EO

Four residents of Panxworth were also present.

1.  
Apologies:

Vivienne Adshead

VA

Douglas MacKay

DM

2. 
Declarations of interest:

AL re Dove Cottage planning application.

3.  
Minutes of the meeting of 7th September 2016:

Agreed and signed as a true record.

4.  
Matters arising from these minutes:


4.1 
Pothole at Primrose Corner:

Not rectified at present but Highways staff have been seen at the site.  The road surface at the entire crossroads needs work.  Clerk to report to Highways.  

Action: EO.

4.2
Manhole covers at Panxworth:

A resident reported a four inch drop at the one near the The Loke.  Agreed that VA should be asked to investigate and report back so that it can be reported to Highways if necessary.  Action: EO/VA.

4.3 
Protruding vegetation at Panxworth:

This will be dealt with by a Panxworth councillor.  Action: VA
4.4 
 Lorries on Salhouse Road, Woodbastwick:

VA to discuss with Justin Le May.  Action: VA
4.5  
Dove Cottage planning application:

BDC are waiting for further information.  The application is expected to go to committee in November.

5.
Highways matters:

5.1 
Community Speed Watch:

VA to report at the next meeting.  Action: VA.

5.2 
Parish Partnership Scheme:

VA to report at next meeting.  Action: VA.

5.3 
Sugar beet lorries on Sundays:

The site at Cantley is now operating on Sundays, hauliers are delivering on a voluntary basis only, there is no compulsion to do so.  So far the uptake has been relatively low.  SH will contact British Sugar to find out how long the trial will last and the criteria for gauging success.  Clerk to contact Beighton Parish Council to ascertain the approach that they are taking 
and to ask if 
they would like support.
Action:SH/EO.

6.
Adjournment for public participation, County, District and police reports:

No reports had been received from the Norfolk County Councillor or the District Councillor.

Members of the public expressed great concern about the sugar beet lorries going through Panxworth particularly on Sundays.  See item 5.3 above. 

The question of the Council’s policy on giving donations was raised (covered in item 10.2 below.

7.
Environmental matters:

7.1 
Rubbish bins at Ranworth Staithe:

SH  had raised the issue of provision for the winter months and was waiting to hear back from the BA.   Action:  SH
7.2 
Proposed Heritage Ranger scheme:

The Parish Council agreed in principle to this scheme and will ask to be kept informed so that information can be posted on the parish noticeboards.  Action: EO.

7.3  
Application to change the definitive map:

The article (and photographs) published in the EDP was excellent.  However, it had been noticed that it was very easy for walkers to stray off the path (which had already happened and been reported).   SH contacted David Pooley regarding this problem who said that he was going to provide appropriate signage (and/or rope off the boardwalk leading onto his land).

7.4 
Broads Authority Climate Adaptation Plan:

ZA attended the workshop on 1st October, which was very interesting.  Should Woodbastwick Parish Council set up a resilience plan?  An article had been published in the Mardler to see if any members of the public were interested in getting involved. Concerns were expressed about 
the amount of work 
involved.  It was agreed that this would be discussed at the next meeting, when all councillors would be present.  Action: All.

7.5 
Dog waste bins:

BDC have provided costs for the provision and emptying of three additional bins.  This cost was felt to be rather high. It was noted that costs relating to existing bins were not  the responsibility of the Parish Council so BDC should be asked again regarding their costings.  Clerk also to ask for details of other bin suppliers and to ascertain what size of bin should be provided.  Action: EO.

8 
Planning matters: 

8.1 
ZA attended the meeting with Phil Courtier and Frank O'Neill at which it was evident that other parish councils were experiencing very similar problems.  Pressure needed to be kept on BDC Planning Department to take notice of the Council’s comments and views on applications.

8.2  
BA/2016/0260/CU – conversion of a building to a tea room in Slad Lane:

A revised application has been submitted, but it only concerns changes to the layout of the building and does not address any other the objections made by the parish council.  Clerk 
to respond saying that the parish council's objections still stand.  Action: EO.

9.
Received correspondence:

9.1 
SH referred to a paragraph on council success stories in the Norfolk ALC newsletter and suggested that VA be asked if she would like to submit an article about the  Community Speedwatch scheme.  Action: EO/VA.

9.2 
Broads Plan review:  Councillors did not want to submit any comments.

10.
Finance report:

10.1 
The clerk's financial report was accepted and the following payments agreed:


£20 to Woodbastwick village hall for hire of the room.


£200 contribution to the Norfolk Wildlife Trust for maintenance of the Ranworth 



boardwalk.


£110.49 to clerk for September salary.

10.2 Donations policy:

Concerns were raised about the £200 donation to be made to the Norfolk Wildlife Trust towards the boardwalk upkeep particularly in view of the fact that a decision had been taken a few years ago not to give donations to charities.  However, despite the adverse views expressed, a vote of three councillors in favour and two against meant  that the payment would go ahead.

It was agreed that a donations policy should be prepared to ensure consistency in future.  Action:  SH
11 
Christmas hampers:
There is now only one person in Woodbastwick who meets the criteria;  the names for Ranworth recipients remain the same as last year.  Clerk to send 2015 Panxworth list to VA and AL to check.  Action: EO
12.
Any other business:

None.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 21.10.

The next meeting will be at Ranworth village hall on Wednesday 2nd November 2016.

Signed:.............................................................

Date: ….................................

Chair



